OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 27 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 1865 without my signature.

This bill would expand the definition of a guide, signal or service dog for purposes of
charging certain crimes. It would also make the owner of a dog that is injured or killed
due to a criminal act eligible for victim compensation regardless of whether the dog was
performing its duties at the time.

In 2016 I vetoed AB 1824 (Chang), which, like this bill, would have expanded the scope
of certain crimes against guide dogs, and would allow for victims compensation in those
instances. That bill also lowered the standard for convicting an individual who causes
injury or death to such a dog.

While this bill does not lower the standard for conviction, it nonetheless expands the
scope of several crimes without commensurate evidence that this is needed. Moreover,
the existing provisions allowing compensation for crimes against service dogs have been
in place for over three years and have not resulted in a single eligible claim. No claim
has been denied because a dog was not in the performance of its duties at the time of a
crime—the subject matter of this bill.

Accordingly I don’t believe the proposed changes are warranted.

Sincerely,

O~
Edmund G{Brown Jr.
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